
March 29, 2022 
13th Day of The January Term 
Maysville, MO  
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 
Commissioner, Chet Owen and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance and led all in prayer.  The 
Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. Those that joined us this morning were Paul 
Hamby and James Graeff of Maysville.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve 
the minutes from March 22. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. 
Motion carried.  
 
It was bib day at the DeKalb County Courthouse with several people sporting their overhalls. Many 
pictures were sent to Jefferson City showing unity in our County and acknowledging our rural 
heritage.  
 
County Clerk, Melissa Meek announced she would be having a Township meeting with Attorney 
Ivan Schraeder on April 13 in Cameron. All townships have been invited as well as some vendors. 
 
The DeKalb County Commissioner’s recognized this day as being a day that has been set aside to 
honor our Vietnam Veteran’s. This day was created in 2007 because our Vietnam Veteran’s hadn’t 
been recognized for so long. The time period for this recognition is November 1, 1955 to May 15, 
1975. The Commission and entire County thanks all veteran’s but especially thanks our Vietnam 
Veteran’s on this day. 
 
Bids were opened for mowing of the cemeteries with Murphy Lawn Mowing being the only bidder. 
They will mow the cemeteries at Smith, Schuchman and Old Maysville for the year 2022. 
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray obtained bids for doors and enclosing the open south doors on 
the east bar.  Nathaniel Gann placed a bid as well as WN Services. East District Commissioner, Chet 
Owen made the motion to accept the low bid from WN Services. West District Commissioner, Kyle 
White made the second. Motion carried.  
Bill also asked that bids for tubes be done soon. County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised she will get 
the bid notices out to the vendors and have them ready to open on April 26. She will notify 
Viebrock and Metal Culverts. 
 
Sheriff Kasey Keesaman discussed policy updates for his office as well as equipment. 
 
Food day was held on this day with March birthday’s being celebrated.  Those that came to 
celebrate and eat lunch this day were previous Commissioner’s Wayne Colhour, Ken Keesaman, 
father of Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Garry McFee.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the 
motion to adjourn until April 5, 2022. East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. 
All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 


